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July 12, 2021 
 
Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street SW 

Washington, DC  20554 

 

 Subject: Class II Permissive Change Request Letter 

 To Whom It May Concern: 

We are applying for a Class II Permissive Change to the FCC approval of: 

Company name: Otodata Wireless Network Inc. 

Product Description: Remote tank level monitoring communicator 

FCC ID: 2ADQFMT4AD16W1 

Original Grant Date: 02/23/2021 

 

The change to this product is to remove the LTE integrated module (Quectel BG96).  No changes were made to 

the Bluetooth (BLE) transceiver circuitry.  The Printed Circuit Board remains the same as well as its Bluetooth 

PCB Antenna.  Since the change involves the removal of the LTE integrated module, radiated scans for the 

spurious emissions were made.   

 

Test data is included in the application.  As the product has less functionality and continues to comply with rules, 

we request a Class II Permissive Change per 47 CFR 2.1043 and the removal of “This device contains FCC ID: 

XMR201707BG96” from the Grant Notes section of the Grant of Equipment Authorization.  

 

 If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

Pascal Turcotte, ing., Eng. 

R&D Engineer & Certification Manager 

Otodata Wireless Network Inc. 

  



  

 


